The following document was sent to Rachel Gilmour MP from the office of Lucy Livings, Regional Director for South West, on 15th November at 09:45am. 

Dear Rachel, 
It was good to meet you last week, and sorry for the delay in getting back to you.  
Further to our conversation, I can confirm that Tiverton High School has been included in the Schools Rebuilding Programme. I understand you received a letter updating you on this from the Department on the 17th October. Following assessment of the condition of Tiverton High school’s buildings, the department agreed that the school needed significant investment and placed it into Group 2 of the programme. This means that the rebuilding work is confirmed but will commence no earlier than April 2025.  When schools come into the programme they are assessed in terms of their condition need and then a decision is made where they should sit in the programme in terms of timescales. Most of Group 1 which has started are RAAC projects. Then there is Group 2-4 with group 2 starting in April 2025 with projects gradually coming on stream over the following two years.  
Regarding Tiverton’s Ofsted judgement we can confirm that this will not impact on the timelines for work to begin on the rebuild for Tiverton High School, the SRP process will run in accordance with its timelines for schools in group 2.  
I hope this provides the reassurance and information you needed, but please do get in touch if you need anything more.  
Warmest wishes 
Lucy 
Lucy Livings Regional Director
South West Regions Group

